LEGAL NOTICE

METRO CREDIT UNION
SPECIAL MEETING OF THE MEMBERSHIP
Notice is hereby given that a Special Meeting of the Membership of Metro Credit Union will be held virtually via WebEx on Friday, January 28, 2022 at 11:30 a.m. to transact the following:

(1) To give notice of the Special Meeting; and

(2) To amend Metro Credit Union’s by-laws Article II, Section 1which qualify persons for membership by adding the Counties of Hampden, Hampshire, and Franklin Massachusetts, and Cheshire County New Hampshire.   If approved, Section 1 would read:   “Membership in this corporation shall be limited to persons (a) living, working, and having a place of business or attending an educational institution in the following Massachusetts counties:  Essex, Middlesex, Norfolk, Suffolk, Worcester; Plymouth; Barnstable; Bristol, Franklin, Hampshire, and Hampden; and the following New Hampshire counties:  Hillsborough, Rockingham and Cheshire or (b) who are family members of eligible persons, regardless of location.”
(3) To amend Metro Credit Union’s by-laws Meeting of Members Article XI by (1) adding, notice shall specify whether voting will be in person, by mail, by electronic means, or a combination thereof as determined by the Board in its discretion subject to such conditions or limitations as may be prescribed by the Commissioner, (2) make certain other technical changes to conform with statutory amendments that eliminated regulatory approval of Metro Credit Union’s location or name.
(4) To transact any and all business that may legally come before the meeting.
To request to join the Special Meeting, please submit an email to specialmeeting@metrocu.org with your name, address, email address, and phone number no later than Thursday, January 27, 2022.   All attendees must be members of Metro Credit Union.








Respectfully submitted,








Arthur Cohan

                                  




Clerk
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